
H-2 CORRESPONDENCE – David M. Grieshop 

From: David Grieshop [mailto:davidgrieshop@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Saturday, May 06, 2017 11:47 AM 
To: LBBIZ <LBBIZ@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: Permit for Shannon's On Pine 
 
City of Long Beach: 
 
I would like to formally oppose the issuance of the permit to Shannon’s On Pine for the 
Entertainment with Dancing by Patrons and Performers.   
 
I have lived on the Promenade for almost 8 years now and I feel like the community is going in 
the right direction.  By right direction I mean establishments like Bo Beau, The Stave, 
Congregation Ale House, Beer Belly, etc…  We have come a long way from the days of Cohiba 
and the noise issues along with increased police activity after dance clubs let out at 2am.  This 
feels to me like a step in the wrong direction. 
 
I’ve always questioned the value that certain clientele bring to downtown by dance clubs.  It 
seems that a few of these patrons are here to drink in our parking garages, pay a cover charge, 
visit the clubs, cause troubles for residents and police then go home.  They are adding very little 
to the value and revenue of our local area…actually disturbing the local area! 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration, 
 
David M. Grieshop 
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